
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Purpose of the Report 
 
The purpose of the report is to present the Oldham Safeguarding Adults Board (OSCB) 
Draft Annual Report 2018-19 and 2019-20 Business Plan to the Health and Wellbeing 
Board for information. 
 
Executive Summary 
 
Oldham Council has a statutory duty under the Care Act 2014 to run the local 
safeguarding adult’s board, whose purpose is to strategically lead on and assure adult 
safeguarding within a designated local area through both long term and annual strategic 
planning.  
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Annual report 2018 -19 
 
 
The Care Act 2014 and the Care and Support Statutory Guidance requires that 
Safeguarding Adults Boards must publish an annual report which provides an assessment 
of the performance and effectiveness of local services in their safeguarding activity. 
 
Within this 2018-19 Annual Report Oldham Safeguarding Adults Board details the 
partnership’s safeguarding activity over the 12 month period and assesses the impact of 
this activity against the boards annual Business  Plan for 2018-19.  
 
 
Moving into 2019 - 20 represents phase 2 of the boards 3 year strategic plan 2018 – 2021.  
The report concludes by identifying the phase 2 strategic safeguarding priorities for the 
next year. These are: 
 
 

 Prevention and wellbeing 

 Transitions 

 Making safeguarding personal 

 Integration and safeguarding 

 Domestic abuse 

 Prevent 

 
And the delivery of the safeguarding review and peer review recommendations.  
 
 
Business Plan 2018-19 
 
Guided by the priorities outlined in the Strategic Plan 2018-2021 Oldham Safeguarding 
Adults Board  has produced an annual business plan that defines the actions to be 
undertaken in year two to support the achievement of our aims by the end of year three. 
 
The attached business plan is the Q2 version highlighting the activity undertaken in each 
of the priority areas and by the subgroups of the board. 
 
 
Recommendations/Requirement from the Health and Wellbeing Board 
 
To note the annual report 2018 -19 and Business Plan 2019-20 and provide appropriate 
challenge where required. 
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It is worthy to note that the ability to deliver some areas of the business plan is currently 
impacted by reduced staffing and staff capacity. The creation of the new Strategic 
Safeguarding Service will build in additional capacity to support the delivery of the 
business plan. 



 

 

 


